
Commission Meeting 4.2.24 
1st Day of the April Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek 
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve today’s agenda and the minutes from the March 26th 
meeting. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to approve the agenda and approve the minutes. All in 
favor. Motion carried.  
 
Anyone using the Fairgrounds must have insurance coverage or be covered under another entities insurance policy. 
Signs are coming to be placed around the area. To use the facility please contact the Clerk’s Office  
 
AMEREN Missouri will be hosting town hall meetings concerning the power line that ill run north out of Fairport beginning 
April 11th at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds.  
 
Accounts payables & payroll were reviewed & checks were signed. 
 
Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for the month of March for the Commission to review.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented bids she had obtained for replacement panic buttons for the offices in the 
courthouse. INAlert & McTelCo both turned in bids with McTelCo out of Stewartsville presenting the lowest bid. More 
information from McTelCo will have to be obtained before approving the bid.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded everyone that there will be no meeting on April 9th due to a MAC (Missouri 
Association of Counties) meeting and MAC Legislative Conference.  County Clerk, Melissa Meek & West District 
Commission, Kyle White both sit on the MAC Board. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll is chairman of The Agricultural 
& Environmental Committee and will attend the MAC meetings as well.  
 
A reminder for those that have received brush notices. For those that still have not complied bid notices will be published 
in the paper by the end of March. If the County takes bids and the brush is still not cleaned up the bid that was accepted 
to removed said brush will be added to the patron’s tax bill. If you have questions, please contact the Clerk’s office.  
  
Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee advised patrons have until May 31st to pay their oldest tax years. Payment may be made 
up until the time of the sale. However, payment received on or after June 1st must be for all years’ delinquent and also 
must include any and all expenses of the sale. At that time, payment must be in the form of cash or a cashier’s check 
only.  
 

With no other business before the Commission, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, made the motion to 
adjourn until April 16, 2024. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the second to adjourn. All in favor, 
motion carried.  

 
 
 
 

 


